David Czamanske Contracts Coordinator Los Angeles, Calif.90017

Dear Sir.

Let me introduce myself. I am a cotrustee of the Ehn Trust and the daughter of John Ehn, the folk artist. We are donating our fathers works of art to Pierce College.

Our problem is this; Mr. McCort and Mr. Wakayama of the office of the State Architect require a letter from someone in the College Administration stating that they will allow the cabin to be built before they will issue the permits to our contractor.

I am enclosing copies of correspondence on this matter. They show that the cabin was mentioned in the donation proposal and the articles to be displayed in it are mentioned in the acceptance letter.

It is also the opinions of my sister Rosemarie Farish, Jim Keller, our realtor, and Seymor Rosen, the head of S.P.A.C.E.S. (the non profit folk art preservation group which helped arrange the donation), they all attended the meeting when the donation was accepted and they all say the log cabin was specifically discussed and accepted. So apparently the log cabin was accepted by the college board at that time. We just need a letter to the Architects Office stating that it was accepted and that it is alright to issue the permit if all else is acceptable to them.

We will greatly appreciate any help you can give us in getting the letter we need. Dads stuff is in storage and we would all like to see it in its permanent home. It would be helpful to you to talk to Mr. McCort personally. I enclose a copy of one of his letters. Although it is signesd by his supervisor, Mr.McCort is the person we've been dealing with.

Thank you again for any help you can give us. Please call me Lorson Philleps collect at 615-824-1914 if you need more information.

Sincerely, Lorraine Phillips

411 Saunders Ferry Rd. Hendersonville, Tn.37075